
Sunday of Divine Mercy 

 April 28, 2019 
“Once I was dead, but now I am alive forever and ever.”  Revelation 1:18a 

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS 
 

Sunday, April 28, 2019   

Divine Mercy Sunday                                           

  8:00 am  PreK through 5th Grade PREP – Last Class  

  8:00 am  Adult Education          

  8:00 am  RCIA Classes 

  9:30 am  Liturgy Intentions of Fr. Paul Casper                    

10:30 am  Reception 

12:00 Noon  Yard Sale Set-up Begins – HELP!!!!!   

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon   
    

Monday, April 29, 2019      

  9:00 am  Yard Sale Set-up Continues/bring your treasures 

  6:15 pm  Boy Scouts  

  7:00 pm  Baptism Class  
   

Tuesday, April 30, 2019          

  9:00 am  Weight Loss Support Group 

  9:00 am  Yard Sale set-up continues 
     

Wednesday, May 1, 2019       

  9:00 am  Yard Sale set-up continues 

11:30 am  Silver Saints – Last Potluck till September  
 

Thursday, May 2, 2019 – National Day of Prayer   

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Bob Langley  by: Holy Spirit  

  9:00 am  Adult Ed 

  9:00 am  Yard Sale set-up continues 

10:30 am  Shepherd Center – Holy Spirit  

  6:00 pm  Choir Practice 

  8:00 pm  AA & Al-Anon   
   

First Friday, May 3, 2019  

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Mary Frances Dunavant 
   

First Saturday, May 4, 2019 – May Crowning   

   5:30 pm  Confession 

Confessions available by appointment also 662-429-7851                 
   6:00 pm  Liturgy For The  Parish Community     
 

Sunday, May 5, 2019 – May Crowning   

Third Sunday of Easter                                           

  8:00 am  Adult Education          

  9:30 am  Liturgy +Bob Langley   by: Holy Spirit  

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon   
 

Priest Contact Numbers: 

SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591  

All other needs  662-429-7851 

 

CHILDREN’S HOMILY 

April 28 – Mallory Donati/Maria Mitchell 

May 5 – Allison Baskin/Rebecca Parker 
 

 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE 

April 28 – Beverly Goode 

May 5 – Brenda Caruthers 
 

 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY 

April – Cindy Thomas 

May – Rose Powell 
 

Ministry Schedule 

PLEASE REMEMBER: 
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                  
 

Saturday, May 4 – 6:00 pm     

Greeter:   Paula Busler/Maureen Finley 

Usher:   Tony & Julie Stefanik 

Server:  Ron Sheppard 

Lector:  Sam Hall/Rocky Mcingvale  

Gift Bearer:   Kathy Church/Kathy Cunningham 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Don & Chris Greer/Jim Buechele 
 

Sunday, May 5 – 9:30 am   

Greeter:   LaRae Walgenbach/Rose Powell  

Usher:   Charlie Young/Jack McIngvale 

Server:   Emma Mentgen/Jessica Smith 

Lector:   Morgan Billingsley/Help 

Gift Bearer:  Korber Family  

Eucharistic Ministers:  Steve & Kim Orr/LaRae Walgenbach  

/Michael Six/Kristin Carter/Cil Johnson/Jim Buechele 
 

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 

obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve 

in your place.  Thank you. 
 

 

 

           

             

                                                                   PARISH SUPPORT 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..……...$6,094.81 

Offering ……………...…..…...................$10,226.75 

Maintenance Fund Last Wk…. ……...........$1,200.00 

Capital Campaign…………………………$3,000.00    

Community Services…………………….….. $  140.00 

Children’s Collection………….….….……$  150.02 

Easter Flowers……………………………..$    10.00 

Holy Thursday – Catholic Social Services...$  573.00 

Holy Thursday – Interfaith Food Pantry…..$   225.00 

Good Friday – Holy Land………………….$  726.00 
 

 

There should be no eating, drinking or gum in the 

Church. If a child must have nourishment, 

please do so in the cry room. 
 

 

     LAWN MINISTRY 
Team #5 – Ron Sheppard and Dennis Johnson 

will begin Wednesday, April 24 and end 

Saturday, April 27.   Team #6 – Ed Savage and 

Bill Marking will begin Wednesday, May 1 and 

end Saturday, May 4.      It is a real service to the Lord. 

                 God Bless all our lawn ministers. 
 

 

Please help begin set up for our 

annual Yard Sale after the reception 

this Sunday, April 28.   

WE NEED YOU!!!! 
 

May Crowning 
Next weekend Saturday Evening, 

May 4 and Sunday, May 5, 2019 

Bring flowers for the Virgin 

 and join in the procession. 

. 



 

Don’t forget to bring those treasures this 

Monday, April 29 for our anual Yard Sale!!! 
 

 

WEIGHT LOSS SUPPORT GROUP   Come join us 

each week as we support each other on our weight 

loss journey.  Tuesday morning at 9:00 am for a 

weigh in and sharing.  Liz Brown is our contact person 

for this adventure.  901-331-3419.    MAKE PLANS TO 

JOIN US EACH WEEK AS WE STRIVE TO 

BECOME HEALTHIER, HAPPIER PERSONS!!! 
 

 

THANK YOU    Our community changed lives this Lent, 

and CRS Rice Bowl wants to say THANK 

YOU!  Don’t forget to turn in your CRS 

RICE BOWL at the Church office by 

Tuesday, April 30, as we are sending in 

our check.  . 
 

 

CATHOLIC SERVICE APPEAL 2019 

We thank all those at Holy Spirit Catholic 

Church who have generously responded to 

the annual Catholic Service Appeal. To date 

74 Holy Spirit families have pledged 

$22,477.00. The diocese set our goal this 

year at $27,126.  If you haven’t sent your 

pledge/donation in yet, please do it today!!  

You can also give online at www.jacksondiocese.org.   
 

 

SHEPHERD’S CENTER MAY MEETING    The 

Shepherd’s Center of Hernando will meet Thursday,  

May 9th at 10:30 AM at Holy Spirit Catholic Church.  

The Cedar View Singers will entertain us!    For more 

information call Barbara Cleveland at 662 449 1632.  

If you can help with food, please call the church office. 
 

 

NEEDED USHERS AND GREETERS  These are  

much needed ministries and we are extremely short on 

both of these ministries.   Please call the church office 

662-429-7851 if you are willing to help in either or both 

of these ministries!!!   
 

 

FOOD PANTRY NEED– Sugar  Holy Spirit provides 

sugar for our Food Pantry here in Hernando.    This is 

“Sugar Weekend” we hope you brought sugar to mass with 

you.  We have a growing number of families coming for 

food. We have been facing a real shortage of sugar lately 

to meet this demand.  You may bring sugar whenever it is 

convenient.  This food pantry serves the poor of our 

community.  Matthew 26:11   God bless your generosity. 
    

Divine Mercy  

Holy Hour 
April 28, 2019 

2:30 – 3:30 PM 

Reception to follow. 

Contact Mary Jerkins at 662-895-

5844 for more information. 

All are Welcome!! 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 

Jacob Bynum (Blumer nephew), Margaret Parks (Tully sis), 

William Selvo (N. French bro), Wanda Ruby (Pam Hall mom), Cil 

Johnson, Jamie Perez (nix), Joe Schmitt (Diane Cullen dad), 

Jimmy Terry, Emanuel (Gaudet sonnlaw), Peter DiCresce, 

Bobbie Shell, Scott Chang (Myong bro),  Jeon Won Cho 

(Myong  mom), Joe Greenwell (B. Dean’s bro), Sr. Mary 

Myles (Powell sis), Frieda Stovall (L.Ward mom), Robert Brasher 

(Neecie’s dad), Chris Selvo (N. French), Patricia Perez (nix), Pat 

Smith, Marcia Perryman (J. Terry’s sis), Victor Pretti, Neecie 

Presley, Diane Smith (Cil sis), David Ward, Christopher 

Noel, Al Gawel,  Deeanna Greer (Dean Niece), Caralee Joyner 

(Barb Wilder niece), Mary Greenwell (B. Dean’s sis), Noah Sansom,  

Hayley Hardy (Higdon niece), Gilda Stafford, James Ferguson,  

Rosemary Sabbatini, Barney Norys (Terry), Jared Smith (Liz 

Brown), Susan Terry, Baby Asher Farmer, Mike Johnson, 

John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Daniel Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Birdie 

Lewis (Felicia grandma), Kim Craig (J. Davis sisn law), Farris Jenkins 

(N Rachal bron law), Carter  Brooks, Josh Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown’s 

nephew), Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover’s sis), and Sara Hewitt (Marie 

Smith).    Please notify the Pastor when serious illness occurs or 

when hospitalization is indicated: we would like to strengthen the 

ill with the Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

 

 

 

 

 

CSI --CATHOLIC SERVICE 

INITIATIVE for 

High School youth – This summer our 

youth will have the opportunity to work 

with Sacred Heart Southern Missions 

volunteer program 

and helping the less fortunate of Northern Mississippi.  

They say that Mercy begins in your own backyard!  

Through the experience of helping others, the youth will 

strengthen their sense of compassion for others and grow in 

the love of their faith.  For one week, we will live together 

at the SHSM volunteer house, we will work and play 

together, we will eat and pray together as we strengthen the 

bonds that unite us as Catholic Youth in North Mississippi, 

grow in our faith, show love and mercy to others, and get to 

know other Catholic teens.  
 

CSI FOR YOUNG MEN (completing 9th-12th grades):  

Sun., June 2 – Fri., June 7 

CSI FOR YOUNG WOMEN (completing 9th-12th 

grades):  Sun., June 9th  – Fri., June 14th . 
  

Call Ms. Amanda at 662-429-7851 for information and 

registration forms.   
 

 
Holy Spirit Parish Family offers their deepest 

condolences to Charlie & Carol Menne  

on the recent death of her sister   +Alice Quick 

May her soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed, rest in peace. 

http://www.jacksondiocese.org/


 

 

SENDING FORTH 
 

FAMILY IDEAS 
At the end of Mass, we are sent forth to live our faith. 
We share in the mission of the church to proclaim to 
others how much our God loves us and all that God has 
done for us. We are to live as Jesus taught us and see 
the face of Jesus in every other person in our lives. 
There are many people in our world who need help in 
our communities and in our world. There are many 
other people who have not yet met Jesus Christ. 
 

Brainstorm ideas that your family can do 
together to help others. This can include going 
as a family to meet a new neighbor, donating 
new craft supplies to a family shelter, or 
participating in a walk to benefit a children’s 
charity. 

 
Create a kindness corner on your pantry door or 
other area. When a family member does 
something nice for someone else, let them put 
down what they did on a heart and put it on the 
door. Use heart sticky notes, if available. Watch 
the good deeds grow. 

 
FAMILY PRAYER 
Lord Jesus, help our family show compassion t others. 
May we witness to your love by the way we live each 
day. Help us reach out to people in need of a kind word 
or a helping hand. Guide us to live each day as your 
disciples. Amen. 
 
NOTE TO FIRST COMMUNION FAMILIES 
Plan a family service opportunity that involves your First 
Communion child. This can be making craft kits for a 
children’s hospital or assembling welcome kits with 
personal care items for a shelter. Check family service 
ideas in your local community or in your church. 

 
 

 

 

Follies 2019 
Come on down! We would like to invite everyone 

to be a part of our Follies. This year's theme is “The 

Great American Game Show.” The show will be 

held July 13th at 7:00 pm in the Family Life Center. 

There will be food, fun and prizes. Do you have a 

favorite classic game show that you would like to 

help recreate? If so, call Ken and Dana Hoover at 

901-426-2047, or 662-420-0110. 

                                Ken Hoover 

 

A CALL TO HOLINESS BY POPE FRANCIS. 
 
 

62. May the Lord set the Church free from these new 

forms of gnosticism and pelagianism that weigh her 

down and block her progress along the path to holiness! 

These aberrations take various shapes, according to the 

temperament and character of each person. So I 

encourage everyone to reflect and discern before God 

whether they may be present in their lives. 

 

63. There can be any number of theories about what 

constitutes holiness, with various explanations and 

distinctions. Such reflection may be useful, but nothing 

is more enlightening than turning to Jesus’ words and 

seeing his way of teaching the truth. Jesus explained 

with great simplicity what it means to be holy when he 

gave us the Beatitudes (cf. Mt 5:3-12; Lk 6:20-23). The 

Beatitudes are like a Christian’s identity card. So if 

anyone asks: “What must one do to be a good 

Christian?”, the answer is clear. We have to do, each in 

our own way, what Jesus told us in the Sermon on the 

Mount.[66] In the Beatitudes, we find a portrait of the 

Master, which we are called to reflect in our daily lives. 

 
 

UN LLAMADO A LA SANTIDAD DEL PAPA FRANCISCO. 
 

 

62. ¡Que el Señor libere a la Iglesia de las nuevas formas 

de gnosticismo y de pelagianismo que la complican y la 

detienen en su camino hacia la santidad! Estas 

desviaciones se expresan de diversas formas, según el 

propio temperamento y las propias características. Por 

eso exhorto a cada uno a preguntarse y a discernir frente 

a Dios de qué manera pueden estar manifestándose en su 

vida. 

 

63. Puede haber muchas teorías sobre lo que es la 

santidad, abundantes explicaciones y distinciones. Esa 

reflexión podría ser útil, pero nada es más iluminador 

que volver a las palabras de Jesús y recoger su modo de 

transmitir la verdad. Jesús explicó con toda sencillez qué 

es ser santos, y lo hizo cuando nos dejó las 

bienaventuranzas (cf. Mt 5,3-12; Lc 6,20-23). Son como 

el carnet de identidad del cristiano. Así, si alguno de 

nosotros se plantea la pregunta: «¿Cómo se hace para 

llegar a ser un buen cristiano?», la respuesta es sencilla: 

es necesario hacer, cada uno a su modo, lo que dice 

Jesús en el sermón de las bienaventuranzas[66]. En ellas 

se dibuja el rostro del Maestro, que estamos llamados a 

transparentar en lo cotidiano de nuestras vidas. 
 
Retrieved from:  
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/

papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html   

 
 

 

Confessions available by appointment  662-429-7851 

 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html#_ftn66
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/es/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html#_ftn66
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html
http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-francesco_esortazione-ap_20180319_gaudete-et-exsultate.html


WHEN????? 
DID I SEE YOU HUNGRY?     OR GIVE YOU 

CLOTHES?   OR GIVE YOU WATER? 

 WHEN DID I WELCOME YOU?     

WHEN YOU DID IT TO THE 

LEAST……MT. 25:35ff. 

The Priests of the Sacred Heart, the Sisters of Mercy of the 

Americas (Srs. Emily and Carolyn) and the School Sisters 

of St. Francis (Srs. Margaret Sue, Rose, Ramona Ann and 

Julene) are giving substantial financial assistance to the 

migrants at the border in TX. Sisters of Mercy and Sisters 

of St. Francis have community members working full time 

in McAllen, Laredo and Sr. Emily’s sister, Sr. Emile, DC 

(Daughter of Charity) is working in El Paso. All are 

serving the asylum seekers. Our information from them is 

first hand reality news. Because detention centers are full, 

people are being arrested and given a letter which says: 

You have been arrested, you have permission to travel to 

where sponsors are, usually family members and you must 

appear at court on such and such a date.  
 

“What can we do?” 

1.  PRAY    Great idea but prayer usually 

demands ACTION. 

2.  Make a donation from a small 

sacrifice……Sr. Emily can see that it gets to 

the right people. 

3. GO TO THE BORDER TO HELP- You would 

need to take your car and stay in a hotel.  

Sr. Emily has the info if you would like to 

go to McAllen, TX. 

4. Help out at home—Sacred Heart Southern 

Missions. More information in the 

gathering space. 

5. Go to the MEMPHIS BUS STATION AND 

HELP OUT. 

       

Planting the Seeds of Good Stewardship  

in our Children 

 
Each weekend the children are encouraged by the presider 

to come forward and bring their offerings and place them in 

the basket on the Altar.  Through this practice we want to 
teach our children how to be good stewards. At the same 

time, we want to teach our children that our monetary 

offering is only one way of being good stewards. All that 

we have comes from a loving God and in gratitude we 

acknowledge that by offering our time, treasure, and talents 

to serve God and his people. 

 

FIRST COMMUNION is on 

May 19th at 4:00 PM at Christ 

the King, Southaven. 

 

                            

         Job Site Foreman- Full Time 
 

Summary: 
Supports the efforts of the Volunteer Services Program to 

provide home repairs for the poor, disabled and elderly 

clients. Instructs and guides volunteer groups in safely 

executing general construction and rehab activities. 

Responsible for training volunteers to safely handle 

specialized equipment and tools. Assesses project sites to 

determine the viability of projects that can be performed by 

volunteers based on their competencies and skill levels. 

Maintains inventory of all equipment and materials used by 

volunteers. Ensures that each work site has appropriate 

products and materials available at each job site for 

volunteers to begin work. This is a nonexempt position 

subject to overtime compensation. 
 

REQUIRED: 
High school diploma or GED • A minimum of five (5) 

years trade experience directly related to the duties and 

responsibilities specified• Must possess valid driver’s 

license• Must be comfortable working with High school & 

College students 
 

PREFERRED: 
Bachelor’s degree in construction or engineering field. 
 

Benefits include 401K, Dental, Life, Medical, Vision 

Qualified applicants may send cover letter, resume, 

professional certifications in confidence to:  HR 

Department , Sacred Heart Southern Missions, P.O. Box 

190, Walls, MS 38680 or Fax to: 662-342-3364, or e-mail 

to: openings@shsm.org  
 

TRIVIA NIGHT -- Tables are 
available for Trivia Night at 
Christ the King on Friday, 
May 10th at 6:30pm.  Cost is 
$15/person or $25/couple.   
For more information call Karin 901-289-0311.    
 

 REJOICE!   

HE IS RISEN!! 

https://webmail.shsm.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=RByc235JmaU2IovGCWAbYLiUvn3-fPAo2UD4nzDpa_Hv7DzmR8PWCA..&URL=mailto%3ahfsjobs%40shsm.org


   

 

                                           ELEVENTH ANNUAL  
          INDOOR YARD SALE 

  
 

April 29th, the day you have been waiting for, is this coming Monday!!! We pray you have been 

cleaning and gathering everything together that you plan to donate for this fundraiser.  We will accept 

furniture, bedding, working appliances, dishes, shoes, purses, jewelry, pots and pans, knick-knacks, 

Christmas items and items for our outdoor section.   We will accept children’s clothes 3T and under as 

well as “GENTLY USED” women’s clothing suitable for wearing to church or social activities as well as 

LIKE NEW upscale jeans (no rips/torn places please).  Clothing should be clean and on hangers.    

 

It is amazing what sells at these events.  So bring all your clean usable items to the church from 

April 29th thru May 8th at noon.  For your convenience, someone will be at the Family Life Center on 

Saturday May 4 from 9:00 until noon to accept your treasurers. 
 

   SET UP STARTS THIS SUNDAY APRIL 28TH AT12:00 Noon after the reception.  We need 

men, women and teens to help us set up the tables and other display items.   

 

Work will continue daily until the day of the sale.  We will need lots of help with unpacking, 

sorting, and pricing.  The more help the better.  Even if you can only come for an hour or two – please 

come and help.   
 

We also need volunteers on the sale days to help as cashiers, baggers, and floor walkers and a few 

cooks.  We need Men, Women, and Teenagers.   We would like to make the sale bigger and better than 

the previous years.   Please call Barbara Wilder @ 901-832-0672 or  LaRae @ 901-486-0225 or call the 

church office 662-429-7851 to put your name on the volunteer list.  
 

 

Remember we are looking for salable items – clean and in working order. 
 

 

This is your church and now is the time to gather together and work on this 

sale.  It's a great way to get to know your fellow parishioners.   Yes, it is a lot of work and YES we have 

a blast!!!!   "It can happen if we all work together."  See ya there!!!” 
 

ACTUAL SALE DAYS 
 

Friday       May 10----------10:00 a.m. till 5:00 p.m. 

                                    Saturday    May 11----------  8:00 a. m. till 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

Make plans to help begin set up for our annual Yard Sale after the 

reception this Sunday, April 28.   Bring clothes to change into.   

The more help we have the quicker it will go.  WE NEED YOU!!!! 
 

 



WE REALLY NEED YOUR HELP 
Holy Spirit Vacation Bible School 

   

June 17-21, 2019    6:00p.m. - 7:30p.m. 
 

Anyone interested in coordinating or working with the VBS program this year please contact 

Allison Baskin at 901-409-1038.  Our needs are many and you can help!   
 

We have been so blessed in the past with your generosity in donations and volunteers.  Your 

support is so important!      We plan to have several meetings before the VBS program begins.  

Meetings will follow mass for your convenience, so everyone can be comfortable with what they 

have volunteered to do.  Dates to be announced. 
 

 

HERE IS HOW YOU CAN HELP! 

 

Teacher and group leaders – The teacher will have an EASY 

instruction book to follow! No teaching experience required. Short lessons! 
 

Teen helpers – Ages 12+ only. Youth will help with games, music, bible theater 

and crafts.  
 

Snack donations – volunteer to bring snacks or provide money for snacks. 
 

Monetary donations – to help with additional supplies such as crafts, decorations 

and themed snacks.   
 

Decorating help –help create and hang décor the weekend before VBS  
 

 

Please give prayerful thought to how you can help with this ministry for our children. Our hope is 

that you will help in whatever way you can.  Remember, God doesn’t call the qualified, He 

qualifies the called!! 

 

VOLUNTEER – Complete the volunteer sign up form in this newsletter.  Drop it by the church 

office or place in basket in the back of the church.  Volunteers must have Protection of the 

Children training that can be completed in the church office. 

 

PARENTS - Fill out registration forms and place in basket in the back of the church beginning 

the first Sunday in June. Please fill out one form per child.  There will be a basket in the back of 

the church for completed forms and there will be extra forms there too.  We need the forms as 

quickly as possible so that we have an idea of how many children to plan for. 

 
 

For more information call Allison Baskin at 901-409-1038. 
 

 
 


